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New Candidate Judges 
We have two new Candidate judges within the region, both from Yorkshire. The first is Martin Middleton of 
Aardwolf Archers and the second is Allan Shuker of Thirsk Bowmen. So far only Martin has been registered 
with the judge registrar, and sent a welcome information pack. Allan’s application has only just been 
received by me so he is yet to be processed. 
Our best wishes go to both of them for a long and happy career in the NCAS judging fraternity. 

Judge Upgrade 
Since the last newsletter we have only had one judge take an assessment. This was Richard Ford of 
Yorkshire who took his County assessment in January and I am pleased to announce that he passed. 

Judges Seminar 
Because of how the Easter holidays fall this year and because of personal commitments I will not be 
arranging a seminar at the end of March. There will how ever be a seminar in October and I have already 
booked this for Saturday 26th so please make a note in your diaries. 
I would also appreciate suggestions for topics for this seminar, and of course anyone who is willing to give 
a presentation is very welcome, so have a think and send me your ideas. 

J19 Annual Reports 
This concerns all County JLO’s. By now you should have all received J15 annual reports from all the active 
judges within your County. Can you all please summarise this information using form J19 and email it to 
me no later than Saturday 24th February. Some of you have already sent me the J19 forms for which I am 
grateful. 
Judges National Conference 
As you should all be aware the National Conference takes place at Lilleshall on the 16th & 17th February. 
The number of NCAS judges attending is slightly disappointing this year, especially amongst the lower 
grades. No more bookings can be taken for judges wishing accommodation, but anyone wishing to attend 
either day is more than welcome. Just send your application into me along with a cheque for the relevant 
amount and I will book you in. 


